Minutes of the 69 Annual General Meeting of the Ukrainian Community of Queensland, Inc.

15 September 2017, 47 Galsworthy St, Holland park, Brisbane

1 pm

Present: Community members and visitors.

1. Opening and welcome, Acceptance of the proposed Agenda

Stephen Chomyn, the President, opened the meeting. Following persons were invited to the Presidium: Father Sapun, Nataliya Murad (Secretary) and Peter Bongiorni (Treasurer).

Agenda was accepted unanimously.

2. Minute of silence for deceased members

A minute of silence was observed to honour the memory of the deceased members of the Community.

3. Minutes of the previous AGM

Minutes of the meeting have been sent, both in Ukrainian and English, to all financial members in advance to allow them enough time to peruse the content. Comments and suggestions were sought from the floor – none were made.

The Minutes were accepted with the overwhelming majority, with 1 member abstaining from voting.

4. Reports

a. Report of the President (Stephen Chomyn)

Stephen Chomyn provided a very detailed report about the activities of the Ukrainian Community of Queensland and thanked community members and members of the Management Committee (Uprava) for their input.

b. Secretary's Report

Nataliya Murad read her report.

c. Treasurer's Report

Peter Bongiorni read the report about the community's Finances.

5. Auditor's Report

Treasurer, Peter Bongiorni, read the Auditor's report.

6. Discussion about reports

Reports have been discussed in some detail. All reports have been approved.

7. Amendments to the rules (constitution) of our association

Peter Bongiorni explained what amendments and why had to be made and there was a lively discussion, especially about social members. Other amendments were explained as well. These amendments were accepted unanimously.

8. Elections:

a. Office bearers positions – President, Treasurer and Secretary

There was only one candidate for the positions of the President (Peter Bongiorni), Treasurer (Mary Hughes) and Secretary (Nick Dmyterko) and they were elected unopposed.

b. Members of the Management Committee

The following persons applied for the positions of the members of the Management committee:

- 1. Marie Cuda
- 2. Nataliya Murad
- 3. Jacqueline Bongiorni
- 4. Daria Piskor
- 5. Viktor Voytinov
- 6. Svitlana Yarosh
- 7. Mikayla Miller
- 8. Stephan Chomyn

Voting by show of hands has been conducted and all candidates have been elected to the Management Committee according to the UCQ Constitution.

9. Selection of Auditor

Stephen Chomyn proposed to continue with the current auditor – AM Giles & Co.

AM Giles &Co was approved unanimously.

10. Contributions and Questions

A number of issues were discussed – like membership and membership fees, resurrection of the choir, Ukrainian school, dancing school, creation of a subcommittee looking at childhood activities, adult classes with children for learning – for new Uprava to consider.

Tomas Miljenovic moved a motion to wish the new Uprava every success.

Stephan Piskor seconded that.

Issue of Russian language in the Club has been raised. It is a very complex issue and we accept people who speak any language as long as they support ideas and the spirit of the Ukrainian community.

Andriy Bolotov, who is not a financial member of the UCQ, made a request to speak to the meeting. He was allowed to speak, then refused to stop speaking after causing an issue. He was asked to leave the meeting.

11. Big THANKYOU to Stephen Chomyn for being the President of the UCQ for 19 years

Stephen Chomyn stepped down from his position as the President of UCQ after 19 years of selfless service to the community. It was a moving moment when many warm words have been said about

his work for the benefit of the community, personal stories shared and appreciation shown in words said and a small gift of a fountain pen.

12. Thankyou to Nataliya Murad

Nataliya Murad received a Thankyou gift for serving as a Secretary of the UCQ

13. Motion to continue with the UCQ Rules committee

Adam Miljenovic moved a motion to continue with the Rules committee on the ongoing basis. Peter Bongiorni seconded and this was voted unanimously.

14. Close

The meeting was closed with the National Ukrainian Anthem at 3 pm.

ПРОТОКОЛ

69 РІЧНИХ ЗАГАЛЬНИХ ЗБОРІВ УКРАЇНСЬКОЇ ГРОМАДИ КВІНСЛЕДУ 15-го вересня 2018р, 47 GALSWORTHY STREET, HOLLAND PARK WEST 13.00

Присутні: Члени громади та відвідувачі.

1. Відкриття Зборів, покликання Ділової і Почесної Президії, прийняття порядку денного

Збори відкрив голова громади, п. Стефан Хомин . До президії зборів запрошено о.Сапуна, секретаря Наталію Мурад, та скарбника Петра Бонджорного. Порядок денний було прийнято одноголосно.

2. Вшанування пам'яті померлих членів Громади

Вшановано пам'ять покійних членів громади хвилиною мовчання.

3. Зачитання і прийняття протоколу 69-их річних Загальних Зборів

Протокол 69-их Загальних зборів громади було розіслано (англійською та українською мовами) усім фінансовим членам громади завчасно для того, щоб дати їм можливість грунтовно ознайомитись зі змістом. Була надана можливість зробити зауваження та пропозиції під час обговорення, проте ніхто нею не скористався.

Протокол 69-их річних Загальних Зборів української громади Квінсленду було прийнято значною більшістю, 1 член громади утримався від голосування.

4. Звіти Управи:

а) Голови (Степана Хомина)

П.Стефан Хомин, голова УГК, представив дуже грунтовний звіт про роботу громади та подякував усім членам громади, а також особливо членам управи, за їхній вклад та роботу.

в) секретаря (Наталії Мурад)

Наталія Мурад прочитала звіт секретаря.

в) скарбника (Петра Бонджорні)

Петро Бонджорні прочитав звіт про фінансовий стан громади.

5. Звіт Авдитора

Скарбник, Петро Бонджорні, прочитав звіт Авдитора.

6. Дискусія над звітами

Усі звіти було детально обговорено і затверджено.

7. Зміни/Поправки до нашої конституції

Петро Бонджорні пояснив, які зміни було зроблено і чому. Відбулось жваве обговорення, зокрема про створення нової категорії «соціальних членів». Також було надано пояснення щодо інших змін. Всі зміни було прийнять одноголосно.

8 Вибір нових Керівних органів:

а) голови, скарбника і секретаря Управи

На посаду Голови, скарбника та секретаря були відповідно подані кандидатури Петра Бонджорного, Мері Х'юз та Миколи Дмитерка. Більше кандидатур на ці посади не було. Петро Бонджорні, Мері Х'юз та Микола Дмитерко були обрані без заперечень.

б) членів Управи

Наступні особи подали свої кандидатури на членів управи:

- 1. Марія Куда
- 2. Наталія Мурад
- 3. Жаклін Бонджорні
- 4. Дарія Піскор
- 5. Віктор Войтінов
- 6. Світлана Ярош
- 7. Михайла Міллер
- 8. Степан Хомин

Голосування проводилось відкритим способом і всі кандидати були обрані до складу управи згідно Статуту УГК.

9. Вибір Авдитора

Степан Хомин запропонував продовжувати з тим самим авдитором - AM Giles & Co.

AM Giles & Со було затверджено одноголосно.

10. Внески і запити:

Було обговорено кілька питань – членство у громаді та членські внески, відродження громадського хору та української школи, танцювальної школи, створення підкомітету, який би займався діяльністю дітей, класи для дорослих, які мають дітей.

Томас Мілєновіч запропонував побажати новій громаді успіху у роботі. Степан Піскор підтримав.

Було піднято питання російської мови у клубі. Це дуже складне питання і ми приймаємо людей, які розмовляють будь-якою мовою, якщо вони підтримують мету діяльності української громади.

Андрій Болотов, якмй не є фінансовим членом громади, попросив дозволу звернутись до зборів. Йому було дозволено виступити, проте після створення неприємної ситуаціїї, його попросили залишити збори.

11. Велика ПОДЯКА Степану Хомину за головування у громаді протягом 19 років

Степан Хомин перебував на посаді Голови УГК протягом 19 років безкорисливого служіння громаді. Було сказано багато теплих слів про його діяльність на благо громади, розказано кілька особистих історій і на знак вдячності вручено авторучку.

12. Подяка Наталії Мурад

Наталія Мурад отримала невеличкий подарунок за її діяльність на посаді Секретаря громади

13. Пропозиція продовжити діяльність підкомітету з питань Статуту

Адам Мілєновіч запропонував продовжити діяльність підкомітету з питань Статуту на постійній основі. Петро Бонджорні підтримав і ця пропозиція була прийнята одноголосно.

14. Закриття зборів

Збори завершились виконанням Національного гімну України о 15.00